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GOWRIE GAZETTE   
Term 2, Week 6 
6th June 2018 

²ƘŀǘΩǎ ƻƴ ŀǘ DƻǿǊƛŜ ƛƴ ¢ŜǊƳ н! 
JUNE 
WEEK 6 
Thursday  7th   Year 5 Combined Band Excursion 
Friday   8th    Assembly ς 12.40pm presented by 1/2C and 1/2W 
WEEK 7 
Monday  11th  vǳŜŜƴΩǎ .ƛǊǘƘŘŀȅ tǳōƭƛŎ IƻƭƛŘŀȅ 
Wednesday  13th  ICAS Spelling Competition 
Thursday  14th   ICAS Writing Competition 
WEEK 8 
Monday  18th   Gowrie School Board Meeting 5.30pm 
     Gowrie P&C Meeting 6.30pm 
Friday   22nd   Assembly ς 12.40pm presented by KC and KP 
     P&C Winter Wonderland Disco 6.00pm-8.00pm Preschool-Year 6 
WEEK 9 
Tuesday  26th   Lanyon Excursion ς National Museum of Australia 
Wednesday  27th   Preschool Reports sent home 
Friday   29th   K ς Year 6 Reports sent home 
     P&C Winter Wonderland Disco 6.00pm ς 8.00pm 
JULY 
WEEK 10 
Monday-Thursday 2nd-5th  Semester 1 Parent Teacher Interviews 
Thursday  5th   Kindergarten CSIRO Excursion 
Friday   6th   NAIDOC Week Assembly ς 12.40pm presented by 3H 
     Last Day Term 1 

BEFORE AND AFTER SCHOOL CARE  
YMCA Program  

 
Before School Care 7:30am ς 9:00am daily 
After School Care 3.00pm ς 6.00pm daily 

Contact Numbers 
YMCA Office:  6242 4040 

Mobile (Contact after 2.30pm):   
0404 635 730 

 

We are an Approved Service for Child Care Benefits 

UNIFORM SHOP 
Uniform shop Opening hours for 2018 

 
FRIDAY 8.30AM ς 9.00AM 

CONTACT: TINA 0468 472 311 
tinhansen@gmail.com  

2018 TERM DATES 
Term 2 30th April to 6 July 
Term 3 23rd July to 28th September 
Term 4 15th October to 21th December 
 

2019 Term Dates 
Term 1 4th February to 12th April 
Term 2 29th April to 5th July 
Term 3 22 July to 27 September 
Term 4 14th October to 19th December 
 

New students start on Monday 4th February with all 
continuing student returning on Tuesday 5th February 2019. 
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FROM OUR PRINCIPAL 
 

Dear Parents and Carers, 
 
Last week Gowrie Primary School hosted the Primary Scholastic Book Fair. It was great to see 
students visiting throughout the school day with their classroom teachers, but equally as 
exciting to see students visiting with family and carers in the mornings and afternoons. Thank 
you to Gill Russell who organised the Book Fair. As a result many resources will be purchased 
for the use at school. 
 
I am pleased to announce significant capital works taking place at Gowrie Primary School. 
Throughout the first semester we have seen the Yamba unit transformed from a tired space to 
a state of the art modern conference centre. Work is close to completion. I would like to thank 
Frank Maynard for all his efforts and work in this area. In the July stand down period we will 
also see the commencement of works on the Brindabella playground. The playground will see 
a significant upgrade with purpose built play spaces. I will keep you updated with photos as 
the work commences and continues. 
 
A reminder about safety in the school car park. Please ensure that you follow the one way 
arrows at all times. If the school carpark is full please find alternate parking off the Gowrie 
Primary site.  tƭŜŀǎŜ ŜƴǎǳǊŜ ȅƻǳ Řƻ ƴƻǘ ǇŀǊǘ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ άbƻ tŀǊƪƛƴƎέ ȊƻƴŜǎΦ  The safety of all is our 
priority. 
 
¢ƘŜǊŜ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ƴƻ ǎŎƘƻƻƭ ƻƴ aƻƴŘŀȅ мм WǳƴŜ όvǳŜŜƴΩǎ .ƛǊǘƘŘŀȅ ƭƻƴƎ ǿŜŜƪŜƴŘ). School will 
resume as normal in classrooms on Tuesday 12th June. There will be no Gowrie Gathering on 
that day. If you are travelling for the long weekend, please travel safely and we will see you all 
Tuesday Week 7. 
 
Have a great long weekend, 
 
Simon 
 

FROM OUR DEPUTY PRINCIPAL 

 
Semester 1 Reports and Parent/Teacher Interviews 
At this time of year teachers are busy writing progress reports for Semester 1. In Week 9 this 
term, parents will receive the Semester 1 Reports which are aligned with the Australian 
/ǳǊǊƛŎǳƭǳƳ ŀƴŘ ǇǊƻǾƛŘŜ ŘŜǘŀƛƭŜŘ ƛƴŦƻǊƳŀǘƛƻƴ ŀōƻǳǘ ȅƻǳǊ ŎƘƛƭŘΩǎ ŘŜǾŜƭƻǇƳŜƴǘΦ Lƴ ²ŜŜƪ мл ǿŜ 
ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ƻŦŦŜǊƛƴƎ tŀǊŜƴǘκ¢ŜŀŎƘŜǊ ƛƴǘŜǊǾƛŜǿǎ ǘƻ ŘƛǎŎǳǎǎ ȅƻǳǊ ŎƘƛƭŘΩǎ ǇǊƻƎǊŜǎǎ ŀƴŘ ŘƛǎŎǳǎǎ 
strategies parents can use to assist their child. Like last year we are offering parents the 
opportunity to book interviews through a new online booking process. A separate letter will 
be sent to parents this week outlining how to access the new system and book your 
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interviews. I would like to sincerely thank Wendy Marlowe for coordinating the reporting and 
interview process this year. 
 
Rostrum 
Congratulations to all the class representatives who braved the task of standing in front of all 
the students in years 1 to 6 to present a three minute speech. It was wonderful to listen to a 
range of topics at the school final which entertained the audience.   The quality of the 
speeches was so high that the adjudicators took several hours to finally decide upon Ella E as 
Gowrie's representative for this year, Byron H in second place and a special commendation to 
Owen G. Ella will be offered the chance to present her speech again to adjudicators from 
Rostrum in June at the quarter final. Congratulations to Ella and all the class finalists!! 
 
2018 ASG National Excellence in Teaching Awards (ASG NEiTA) - Reminder 
Time is running out for nominations!! Gowrie has so many fabulous teachers who work in our 
school and now you can now nominate an outstanding teacher for the 2018 ASG National 
Excellence in Teaching Awards (ASG NEiTA). They deserve to be recognised and awarded for 
their tremendous contribution, but we need your help. Nominations for the awards close on 3 
July 2018. To nominate go to: https://neita.awardsplatform.com/ 
 
The Front Office and Support Staff  
The front office staff work tirelessly, for our school. They are the cogs in the wheel who make 
sure all the little (and big) things run smoothly. They care for the students who are feeling 
unwell, collect and count all sorts of monies, and complete the administrative tasks associated 
with the school, such as finances, enrolments, facilities and bus hire. They produce and 
distribute this newsletter and all the school notes ς such a busy role.  
 
How lucky are we, to have such warm, caring and supportive staff working with your students 
and the teachers at Gowrie. Well done Meryn, Ali, Shazza and Jayne. We are so proud of you 
and so appreciative of the efforts you make daily. 
 

Angela Georgopoulos  
Deputy Principal 
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MERIT AWARDS 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  

CLASS AWARDED TO 

ATHLLON 
KC Summer H and Adele J 

KP Isla G and Logan P 
GULLA GULLA 

1/2C Lewis L and Ella M 

1/2H Brooke G and Annika R 
½S Jayden S and Hamish P 

½W Alana B and Molly C 
LAMBRIGG 

3D Dylan M and Amelia W 
3H Addison M and Isabelle G 

4H  

LANYON 
4/5H Indi M and Sadith R 

5/6H Callum R and Leeara D  
5/6W Sam B and Jacob T 

BRINDABELLA 

K/5H Sean C and Caleb S-G 
2/3B Krrish R 

SPECIALTY SUBJECTS 
Japanese Charlie R and Owen G 

Art  

Save the Date: 
 

Parent-Teacher Interviews are scheduled for: 
 

Week 10, Monday 2nd July to Thursday 5th July. 
 
 

Notes will be sent home in Week 7 with instructions on how 
to book your interview online. 
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NEWS FROM KINDERGARTEN 

 
We have started our new Family History unit of work called; In Our Shoes.  We have been 
talking about the concepts of; Past, Present and Future. 
We have had lots of students bringing in interesting sources from home to share with the class 
about their family history. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
We have been focusing on writing strategies.  Students are learning to use the word wall to 
help them with their writing.  Some students are using Space Man sticks to help remind them 
to use spaces between their words.  We have had lots of writing wizards sharing their writing 
with Mr Smith and Mrs Georgopoulos. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Making Jelly 
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Kindergarten have been practicing for their upcoming assembly! Parents & carers, prepare 
yourselves for some excellent musical talent as we show you that buckets are more useful 
than you think! 
  
  
  
  
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Lƴ aŀǘƘΩǎ ǿŜ ƘŀǾŜ ōŜŜƴ ƭŜŀǊƴƛƴƎ ŀōƻǳǘ ǇŀǘǘŜǊƴǎΦ ²Ŝ ƪƴƻǿ ŀōƻǳǘ ǊŜǇŜŀǘƛƴƎ ǇŀǘǘŜǊƴǎ ŀƴŘ 
growing patterns. We had so much fun creating our own unique patterns using different 
materials. 
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NEWS FROM BRINDABELLA 

 
2/3B are one of the classes participating this term in fun and engaging music sessions with 
Georgia from The Rhythm Village. Students are having a wonderful time singing, dancing and 
playing musical instruments. Our thanks to Mr Smith and the school for providing students 
with access to this fabulous music program. Parents ς look out for information about 
performances in Week 10. 
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Gowrie Rostrum Finalists 
 Congratulations to our 11 finalists for our 2018 Rostrum public speaking competition. 

 
Sophie L  
Byron H 
Ella E 

Addie M 
Emma F 
Charli G 
Daniel C 

Mitchell C 
Izzy G 

Caitlin B 
Owen G 

 
Our overall winner was Ella E who will go on to represent Gowrie at Monash Primary in the 
quarter finals next Tuesday.  
 
We wish you lots of luck Ella, as an experienced speaker in the Rostrum competition we are 
sure she will do very well!  Special mention to Byron H ǿƘƻ ǿŀǎ ǊǳƴƴŜǊ ǳǇ ŀƴŘ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ 9ƭƭŀΩs 
reserve at the finals if needed.  The judges also wish to acknowledge Owen G for his very 
ŜƴƎŀƎƛƴƎ ǎǇŜŜŎƘ ƻƴ ά¢ƘŜ ¦ƭǘƛƳŀǘŜ {ŀƴŘǿƛŎƘέΦ 
 
 

FROM THE GOWRIE P&C 

 
CANTEEN  

The canteen needs volunteers on Wednesday 
and Thursday mornings. 

 

If you can help out from 9am ς 12pm on these days, please contact Sarah Parker on 0423 198 
171 or drop by the canteen Wednesday, Thursday or Friday morning. 
 
 

SCHOOL PHOTOS ς FAMILY AND GROUP PHOTOS 
 

If you would like to view and/or purchase your children in their Family Photos please come to 
the Gowrie Office.  Family photos are $10 for the set. 
 
We also have SRC, House Captains and Band photos available to view and order.  Each of this 
cost $16.  

mailto:gowp@gowrieps.act.edu.au
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Congratulations to all of 
ǘƘƛǎ ŦƻǊǘƴƛƎƘǘΩǎ aŀǘƘƭŜǘƛŎǎ 

award winners. Certificates 
will be given out in classes 

on Friday. 

 
 

GOLD 
 

 
 

 

 
SILVER 

 

Lewis G  Katie-Ann S 
Flynn K  Zachary F 
Seth W  Imogen K 
Dean V  Sam B 

 

 
BRONZE 

   
 

Will E   Bethany L   Owen G   Dylan M 
Amaya W   Evan D   Isabelle G   Mylo H 
Evie I    Addison M  Max T   Emma T 
Taylah W   George G   Ethan B   Isla G 
Lucy P   Ella M   Lucy O   Neave G 
Charlie R   Anna G   Cara J   Alana C 
Alex M   Vincent G   Jackson O   Jacinta R 
Rachael C   Heith G   Ella Makin 
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